
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Email:  

Dear , 

I am writing in response to your enquiry under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 
(FOIA) reference FOI 240716. 
 
Please accept my sincere apologies for the delay and inconvenience you have 
experienced regarding this request. At the time of writing the Trust continues to 
receive high volumes of FOI requests, many of which are complex and time 
consuming. In this instance, the Trust has not responded within the required 20 
days, and for this I apologise. 
 
You requested the following information, please also see our responses below: 
 
I would like to request the following information: 
 
1. a) Community services income for 2023-24, and 

The Trust did not receive any income for the provision of Community Services in 
2023-24. 
 
b) planned community services income in 2024-25. 
 
The Trust does not plan to receive any income for the provision of Community 
Services in 2024-25. 
 
 
2. a) Total planned capital spend in 2024-25, and 

The Trusts planned capital spend in 2024-25 is £22,338,000. 

b) the trust’s CDEL capital allocation for 2024-25. 
 
The Trusts CDEL capital allocation for 2024-25 is £22,338,000. 
 

 
3. Planned research spend in 2024-25. 
 
The planned research spend in 2024-25 is £51,229. 



I hope you find this information of some assistance. 

If for any reason you are dissatisfied with our response, kindly in the first instance 
contact Caroline Smart, Head of Information Governance via the following email 
address: 

FOI@secamb.nhs.uk 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Freedom of Information Coordinator 
South East Coast Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trust 


